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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Dean Crawford, Southwest Regional Director

Date:

February 12, 2016

Subject:
Midyear report
My main concern at this time for the Southwest Region is the decreasing membership.  At the time of receipt of the February membership report the Southwest Region is down to just 69 members.  I have heard from a couple of chapters that they have signed some new members for which I am very excited and thankful.  Since the NTF I have sent a couple of communications to the presidents and contacts in the region stressing how important it is that NADE maintain a large membership and asking them to RECRUIT, RECRUIT, RECRUIT.  

My next concern for the Southwest Region relates to my main concern.  The NADE Board will be discussing closing a few chapters in this region at the midyear meeting.  It appears we have not been successful in convincing the parent agency in Texas to allow them to operate a NADE chapter again.  I have sent a letter to the 7 members in Texas explaining the new bylaws and letting them know that OKADE(Oklahoma) has voted and agreed to add them to their membership.  I asked If they would not like to be a member of OKADE then they need to contact me so we can get them on the membership list of another chapter.  Never fear.  As long as I am RD I will fight constantly and tirelessly to have that chapter operational again.  Members from Baton Rouge(BRADE), New Orleans(SLADE), the NADE Board, and I have previously discussed closing the BRADE and SLADE chapters and them becoming subchapters of Shreveport(LADE) due to the low membership in Baton Rouge and New Orleans.  It appears that time has come.  We currently have zero(0) members in either city.  My recommendation is to close these three(3) chapters(BRADE, SLADE, and TADE) at this time because they have not incorporated and cannot fall under NADE’s umbrella.
The remaining chapters continue with their activities.  

OKADE to date have contributed to our State office and community by hosting charitable events.  In September we collect six boxes of school supplies and they were given to the State of Oklahoma Schools for the Blind and Deaf. In addition we had a coat drive collection that benefited the Homeless Alliance where 139 pieces were collected, the Angel Tree Program, a program that gives gifts to children whose parents are incarcerated and we served 17 families and gifts were provided for 42 children. We also held fundraisers and gave donations of $100 to 8 different charities in the OKC and Edmond Oklahoma areas. OKADE also donated $100 to the TADE chapter on behalf Teresa Sizemore family. We are currently in the March of Dimes season raising money for the March of Dimes and Getting ready to start up our membership drive.
New Made’s TOP priority for FY 2016 is Membership. We spent the first two quarters meeting with many of our DDS units and operation teams to educate them about NADE and New Made. Our efforts thus far, have resulted in eight new members! Additionally, through the Holidays we supported a local Food Drive AND a program to help provide clothing and hygiene products to our community’s homeless population. We also used some of our budget to create and pay for New Made/NADE T-shirts, free to any new member and for sale as an ongoing fundraiser.

ARKADE just finished our clothing drive in November – resulting in donations to multiple charitable organizations around central Arkansas.  A family was sponsored for Christmas – gifts were purchased for 3 children.  Book sale in January that raised $300.00 + . 

Upcoming Events: 

Grilled hotdogs fundraiser 3/10/16.

Cookies and punch for those wearing green on 3/17/16.  

Annual Easter Basket silent auction will be held on 3/24/16. 

We are also working on a possible Earth day scavenger hunt/cleanup, the annual agency business meeting/picnic may conflict with that though.   

5 days of food, fun, and prizes for AAW in May.  

I am very proud of the remaining chapters in the Southwest Region.  They continue to operate, some with very few members, and continue with the community activities while facing many adversities.

I thank the members of the Southwest Region for allowing me the honor and privilege of representing them on the NADE Board of Directors and look forward to continuing.
